For any youth interested in participating in Texas 4-H Congress, please read the information below and
make sure you fully understand the process in which youth will be selected to attend.

Congress is a unique opportunity that comes with unique requirements to be eligible to participate.
Travis County is guaranteed two (2) slots for youth to serve as a House of Representative Member or a
Senate member. Youth do not apply for either of these two positions; they apply for the process of
being selected to attend the event. House and Senate responsibilities are assigned later by the State 4-H
office to the youth selected to attend from each county. Each youth who is accepted to attend
Congress must submit a bill. For youth to be considered for the two Travis County 4-H Slots, they must
complete the application and submit to John by April 8. The applications will be judged and all
applicants will be ranked. If not all slots are filled statewide, there is a possibility for others applicants to
move up, but this is not a guarantee and is determined at the district level. This is why all applicants
will be ranked based on their submitted application.

e Lobbyist — This option is designed for youth who have attended the previous Congress event
(Summer 2014) and have met the grade requirement and must submit their online application in
4-H Connect by March 31%.

e Press Corp Member — This option is open to youth wanting to attend Congress and meet the
grade requirement. Any youth wanting to attend should submit this application to better your
chances in being accepted to attend Congress. Youth must also complete the Travis County 4-H
Application in the event you are not selected as a Press Corp member. Must apply online on 4-H
Connect by March 31,

New Addition for this year:

All 4-H youth have an opportunity to submit a bill so that any youth who chooses will have the
opportunity to participate in this event. The information can be found at the link below for submitting
the bill: http://texas4-h.tamu.edu/events/congress/

Bill submissions are due May 27"



http://texas4-h.tamu.edu/events/congress/

